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My Shoulder Fellowship in Lyon has come to an end. These past six months have been intense 
and incredibly enriching. 

A special thank you to Dr. Lionel NEYTON for his priceless teachings and for sharing his 
experience with me. I am certain that this journey will have a significant impact on my future 
practice. 

A heartfelt thanks also to the team Khaled Ghannam, Matthew Donaldson and Alessandro 
Mazzola. It was a pleasure getting to know you, and I hope our paths cross again soon.  

  


